June 9, 2018
Babson babson@math.ucdavis.edu
Cragmont Avenue Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President,

I am concerned about human rights. Someone is now dying in ICE custody every month.
People are being held in private, poorly regulated prisons with abusive conditions including poor
access to attorneys or parole, maggot-infested food, sexual abuse, unpaid (slave) labor and extensive
solitary confinemennt, all documented at both the Stewart and Elisabeth facilities. This coupled
with a policy of seperating families is leading to suicides. Marcos Munoz killed himself on May
13 after being forcably seperated from his young child. Jean Jimnez-Joseph killed himself on May
14 after nearly three weeks in solitary confinement. Shockingly, rather than working to regulate
these facilities or keep families together, ICE has asked NARA to simply destroy the records. As
Auschwitz survivor Bernard Marks explained to Acting Director Homan in March: ’History is not
on your side’.

Please assure me that you will end ICE detentions.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives from 3he bill of rights.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson



